
Safeguarding in School  
At Broadoak, we are keen to ensure that strong safeguarding 
procedures are in place for all children.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to remind parents that if you are worried about a child 
from our school community, the following people can be contacted:  

 Miss Emma Samson - Designated Safeguarding Lead in school - 
any concerns about a child can be reported directly to her via the 
school office 

 Mrs. Elizabeth Mullen - named Safeguarding Governor - parents 
can contact the Governors directly by emailing 
broadoakgovernors@salford.gov.uk 

Seesaw APP 
Last year, we launched the use of Seesaw as a means to 
sharing home learning with the children.  As a staff, we 
have decided to extend the use of this resource and 
teachers will now be using this issue weekly homework.  
We are currently in the process of ’rolling forward’ the 
children into their new year groups.  If new logins are 
required, these will issue early next week.  

Nasal Flu Vaccination Programme  
On Wednesday 20th October, we are once again taking part 
in the Nasal Flu Vaccination Programme. Pupils in Reception 
to Year 6 are eligible for the vaccination. In order to 
streamline organisation of consent, we will be running an 
online link for parents to complete. Please could we ask ALL 
parents to complete this straight away to allow sufficient 
time to feedback numbers to IntraHealth who will be 
coordinating the programme. The deadline for completion is 
Monday 20th September.  If you would like your child to 
receive the nasal flu vaccine in school, please go to the 
following link to complete an online YES consent form 
however, if you do not wish for your child to be vaccinated, 
please fill in a NO form. https://www.nhsimms.uk/FLU/
information?Id=137556&Type=FLU  If your child has already 
had the Nasal Flu vaccine, this year please fill in the NO 
form. There is various information available on the online 
portal that will enable you to make an informed decision. If 
you have any further queries, please phone 0333 358 3397. 

Dates for your Diary 

w/c 13th Sept 
All after school clubs begin 3:30pm 
- 4:30pm 

13th Sept 1S - First Forest School Session 

15th Sept 

Parent Curriculum Meetings: 
Nur - 3:30pm 
Rec - Y2 - 5:00pm 
Y3 - Y6 - 6:00pm  
(Details TBC) 

17th Sept 1S - First Forest School Session 

w/c 27th Sept Scholastic Book Fair (Details TBC) 

5th Oct 
School Photographs - Family /

Individual 

20th Oct Pupil Flu Vaccinations (Details TBC) 

22nd Oct School Closes for Half Term 

Nur Tue Y3 Thu 

Rec Mon Y4 Fri 

Y1 Wed Y5 Tue 

Y2 Wed Y6 Thu 

Free Gardening Equipment for Schools 
Parents, as some of you may know, we have a Broadoak garden in 
our school grounds. Children work alongside Mrs Davidson to look 
after the garden and they enjoy learning about plant life, planting 
fruit and vegetables and watching the garden come to life and 
change throughout the seasons. Morrisons is running a gardening 
campaign ‘It’s Good to Grow’ between Monday 6th September and 
Sunday 24th October. You can sign up by joining ‘My Morrisons’, 
select ‘Broadoak Primary School’ and collect gardening tokens for 
every £10 spent. If we collect enough tokens, we will receive free 
gardening equipment for our school. Please get involved if you can. 

Friday 10th September 

Website: www.broadoak.salford.sch.uk 
Email: broadoak.primaryschool@salford.gov.uk 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/Broadoak_PS 

Y4 Swimming Sessions 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions last year, our new to year 4 children 
were unable to attend their swimming sessions.  We have made 
the decision that this year group will be prioritised to attend 
during the autumn term.  Lessons will commence on Friday 17th 
September and will run throughout the autumn term.  The 
children will need to come into school in their PE kit and bring with 
them a swimming costume/trunks, a towel, a swim cap and 
goggles if required.  Salford City Leisure have completed the 
necessary  risk assessments and will continue to review provision 
as required. 

Parent Curriculum Meetings  
On Wednesday 15th September, we will be holding our 
online curriculum meetings for parents. Parents will 
receive a separate email with the login details and 
passwords. The letter will also provide parents with 
protocol for the sessions to allow them to run smoothly 
and be as useful as possible for parents.  

PE Timetable - Autumn Term 
All children will be taking part in PE sessions from next 
week.  Please ensure that the children come into school 
wearing the agreed PE uniform kit—black jogging 
bottoms, leggings or shorts and white t-shirt.  The chil-
dren should also wear a plain black hooded sweatshirt.  

Year Six Residential to the Anderton Centre 
On Monday 6th September, both Year Six classes visited the Anderton Centre in Chorley for a one night residential 
stay. Whilst there, the children participated in archery, paddle boarding, tree climbing and canoeing. They also had 
lots of fun working as a team as they built dens and made fire. The Year Six team were incredibly proud of the 
resilience and perseverance demonstrated by the children as many of them tried activities for the first time. The 
children also impressed the staff at the Anderton Centre with their beautiful manners and enthusiastic attitudes. 
Well done Year Six! 

Harvest Celebration—27.09.21 
For our Harvest Festival this year, we would like children to donate 
much needed food items for Salford Food Bank. The items most in 
need are: tinned meat, instant coffee, tea bags, tinned fruit, UHT milk, 
long  life fruit juice (not cordial)  pot noodles, crisps, cereal bars, 
jam ,rice and pasta.  Please can the children bring any items into school 
on Monday 27th September. Thank you.  
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Pupil Voice is at the heart of everything we do at Broadoak and we are delighted to announce our new 

Pupil Voice Team for 2021/22. The Pupil Voice team is primarily comprised of School Council, House 

Captains and Eco Council. The teams will meet regularly to discuss important matters, run initiatives 

and to make decisions which will impact the whole school from Early Years to Year Six. We also have 

Handy Helpers, Game Guiders, Broadoak Friends Forever and – new for this year – Values 

Ambassadors and Well-being Warriors. Below, you can see the names of the children who will be 

carrying out these very important roles. Please follow the Pupil Voice Twitter page for regular updates. 

Pupil Voice 

School Council 

Year Two Felix & Esme 

Year Three Emily & Martha 

Year Four Matilda & Joseph 

Year Five Henry & Eric 

Year Six Bodhi & Micah 

Year Six House Captains 

Brindley Harrison & Imogen 

Egerton Henry & Finn W 

Ellesmere Brea, Ruby RK & Kyle 

Bridgewater Isabella & Alexa M 

  Handy Helpers Game Guider BFF’s 
Values  

Ambassador 
Well-Being 

Warrior 

Year One 
Hunter &  

Oliver 
Emmy &  

Finn 
Katie &  

Ryan 
Daisy &  

Francesca 
Emily &  
Mason 

Year Two 
Noah &  
Harriett 

Ronnie &  
Benjamin 

Tilly &  
Amelie 

Connie &  
Daisy 

Martha & 
Henry 

Year Three 
Annie &  

Olivia 
Bryson & 

Eshan 
Eric &  

Matilda 
Dexter &  

Skye 
Orlaith &  

Max 

Year Four 
Bobby B &  

Henry 
Aven &  

Sofia  
Jayden &  
Harriet 

Aamilah &  
Ruby G 

Lily-Ann &  
Lola  

Year Five 
Finlay K &  

Dolley 
Kaiden &  
Humaira 

Scarlett &  
Edward 

Aryan &  
Arayz 

Rosie &  
Alex 

Year Six 
Louix &  

Flo 
Fin W &  

Ruby 
Kareena &  

Rafael 

Alexa  
& Hettie & 

Musa 

Camilla & 
 Theo 

Eco Council 

Year One Edith & Henry 

Year Two Penny & Adam 

Year Three Crewe & Abigail 

Year Four Zach, Mela, Aria, Nora 

Year Five Amelia & Grace 

Year Six Finn M & Daragh 

Celebration Assembly 

This week, saw the return of our assemblies ,where we were able to celebrate the effort and achievement of children in their History or Geography lessons. It 

was wonderful to have the children together—something we haven’t been able to do for a while. Well done to all of the children who received their 

Achievement Award this week.  Children who won an award, will be posted on the school twitter feed.  Which Historians and Geographers will we be 

celebrating next week? Other children were acknowledged for demonstrating our Broadoak  Backpack Character Values .  We are very proud of you all.   
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